
In accordance with the Environmental Protection and Enhancement Act, Rocky View County has applied to 
Environment and Protected Areas for a renewal to an existing approval for the Watermark at Bearspaw development 
located in the SE 18-25-2-W5M, in Rocky View County.
The Watermark wastewater treatment plant consists of fine screening, wastewater flow equalization, membrane 
bioreactor, ultra violet (UV) disinfection and chemical phosphorus removal. Discharge of the treated effluent is 
through a pipe which runs through the City of Calgary land to the Bow River. The current average design flow is 
350m3 per day.

PUBLIC NOTICE
Environmental Protection and Enhancement Act
NOTICE OF APPLICATION

Important Information:
1.	 A directly affected person may provide input into certain regulatory 

decisions, as allowed by the Environmental Protection and 
Enhancement Act (section 73). Specifically, any person who is 
directly affected by this application may submit a written statement 
of concern within 30 days of the date of this notice to: 
	 Environment and Protected Areas  
	 Regulatory Approvals Centre  
	 Main Floor, 9820 - 106 Street  
	 Edmonton, AB T5K 2J6  
	 Fax: (780) 422-0154  
	 E-mail: aep.epeaapplications@gov.ab.ca

2.	 The written statement of concern should include the following:
•	 the application number 006-253877
•	 describe concerns that are relevant to matters regulated by 

the Environmental Protection and Enhancement Act
•	 explain how the filer of the concern will be directly affected 

by the activities proposed in the application
•	 provide the municipal address and/or legal land location 

of the land owned or used by the filer where the concerns 
described are believed to be applicable

•	 state the distance between the land owned or used by the 
filer and the site in the application

•	 contact information including the full name and mailing 
address of the filer. Please provide a telephone number 
and/or email address for ease of contact.

3.	 Environment and Protected Areas will review each written 
statement of concern, seek more information if needed, and notify 
each filer by letter of the decision to accept or reject their written 
submission as a valid statement of concern. 

4.	 Statements of concern submitted regarding this application are 
public records which are accessible by the public and the applicant. 
Failure to file a statement of concern may affect the right to file a 
Notice of Appeal with the Environmental Appeals Board. 

5.	 Copies of the application and additional information can be 
obtained from: 
	 Rocky View County 
	 Attention: Jennifer Koole 
	 262075 Rocky View Point 
	 Rocky View County, Alberta T4A 0X2 
	 Telephone: 403-230-1401 
	 Fax: 403-277-5977 
 	 E-mail: jkoole@rockyview.ca

rockyviewcounty
@rockyviewcounty
www.rockyview.ca


